London HECA Forum

Committee Meeting

19th January 2006

10am at Camden Housing, Clifton House.

Present:  Ian Lane (Redbridge – Chair); Norma Nyaulingo (Greenwich); Jeremy Hopkins (Westminster); Peter Gibbs (Lewisham); Jean Roberts (Kensington & Chelsea); Gemma Moore (Harrow); Oliver Myers (Camden) and Sarah Hitchcock (GLEEN)

Apologies:  John Davies (Hammersmith & Fulham)

	1. Minutes of the previous Committee Meeting (October 2005)
	

	1.1. The minutes were agreed without amendment
	

	2. Minutes of the London HECA Forum meeting (December 2005) 
	

	2.1. The minutes of the Forum meeting were agreed without amendment.
	

	2.2. It was agreed that the December 2006 meeting should again be held jointly with LBEG.  December 8th has been provisionally booked for this.
	

	2.3. Invoices for the venue and catering have been received and paid by LBEG, 50% to be recharged to the Forum.  (No laptop charge was incurred as SH’s was used on the day.  No other fees were incurred).
	

	3. Financial Update
	

	3.1. In JD’s absence, SH gave a brief summary of her understanding of the current financial situation.  
	

	3.2. The majority of subscriptions have now been paid.  Final reminders will be issued in the next month.  Approx. two thirds of London Boroughs contributed this year.
	SH

	3.3. BG have paid their subscriptions to date and are due to be invoiced for the remaining quarters.  SH is not aware of payment being received from EAGA Partnership.  SH to check with JD and then speak to Noeleen if necessary.
	SH / JD

	3.4. The invoice for the Able to Pay scheme (£2833 plus VAT) will be paid shortly, as will the balance of the Secretariat fees for the year. Last year EDF Energy sponsored the secretariat fees in their entirety.  Rita Cudd has now left, but the committee agreed that SH should approach Robin Adams to find out if further sponsorship is possible.  JR has contact details if required.
	SH

	3.5. SH will liaise with JD on producing the Treasurer’s report for the AGM.
	SH / JD

	4. HECA Conference Workshops and Awards
	

	4.1. The committee discussed potential schemes / organisations for nomination for this year’s HECA Award.  SH to circulate the guidelines for this year’s HECA Awards to be presented at the annual HECA Conference in May.  
	SH

	4.2. The committee discussed the need for 2 nominations for workshops at the annual conference.  SH to circulate request for nominations but in lieu of no additional nominations, Kensington and Chelsea (Flagship Home) and Greenwich (work with PCTs) will be put forward.
	SH

	5. HECA Newsletter
	

	5.1. IL reported on the need for London to contribute to the HECA Newsletter and encouraged the committee to put forward suggestions for articles.  The following were proposed:  Overview of the Able to Pay scheme (OM); Lewisham’s work on sustainability (PG); Update on the Flagship Home (JR); Greenwich’s work on thermography and on Solar (NN). 
	OM; PG; JR; NN

	5.2. SH to encourage Forum members to put forward articles for inclusion in the next Forum update.
	SH

	6. Workplan Update: Able To Pay
	

	6.1. OM reported that the New Perspectives report has now been finalised.  SH to circulate full report to Forum members for information.
	SH

	6.2. OM outlined the key elements of the Able to Pay proposed scheme (an umbrella brand for London, using EST’s EEAC number as the main point of contact and establishing an agreed code of practice for managing agents).  Funding is being sought - original plans to use EEC funding are looking increasingly impractical due to the news that many fuel suppliers’ have already allocated their funds, and so alternative solutions are needed.  An agency will be appointed to set up the protocols, etc. for the scheme.  The earliest rollout for the scheme would be Spring 2007.  
	

	6.3. An event will be held in February / March to discuss the Able to Pay proposals and agree next steps.  It has been suggested that this event could be held on the afternoon of the HECA Forum AGM to make best use of members’ time.  However, this would be dependent on a suitable venue being found (Camden Council Chamber would be impractical for a workshop) and time being sufficient to plan for a worthwhile event.
	

	6.4. There is no need for any London HECA Forum funds to be ring-fenced for the Able to Pay scheme next year. 
	

	6.5. OM reported that GLEEN have been appointed by the London Energy Partnership / GLA to work on various aspects of their domestic energy efficiency workplan, including the development of the business plan for the Able to Pay scheme.  The work is due to be completed by the end of March.
	

	6.6. OM reported that GLEEN are also working on developing the Case for London – to address the problem of securing funding for London when national schemes have no specific regional targets.  It is hoped that we can influence EEC3 in 2008.
	

	6.7. OM reported that a consultation event on Sustainable Energy Networks would be taking place in March.  
	

	7. Workplan Update:  Marketing
	

	7.1. IL reported on current proposals for a DVD on energy efficiency.  Tower Hamlets have the Environmental Champions scheme.  Bruce Pittingale is also keen to develop a DVD, to provide general information, and refer viewers to the EEAC freephone number.  He is speaking to Convex and to Powergen about this. JH recommended NEA’s DVD for the hard of hearing, which he thinks is very good.  
	

	7.2. IL reported that DVD quotes are in the region of £16000 (for London).  This would provide 250 copies which Boroughs could then copy and distribute as required (could be streamed off internet if desired).  By joining forces with the Eastern region it would be a bit cheaper.  FG at British Gas is taking the idea to their marketing department for consideration.  Other funding sources were discussed:  Climate Challenge is new funding (www.climatechallenge.gov.uk) and EAGA might also be a good source, (provided the DVD remains general and not simply Warm Front focused).  
	

	7.3. It was agreed that any proposal should be considered within the context of the Able to Pay scheme developments, to benefit from the common branding, which will raise its profile.
	

	7.4. IL reviewed earlier discussions about a potential marketing strategies guide for the Forum.  It was agreed that this was not an effective use of Forum resources, as much information is freely available already.  No further action required. 
	

	8. Workplan Update:  EEC Funding
	

	8.1. No further action required.
	

	9. Workplan 2006-07
	

	9.1. IL updated the committee on the national (draft) workplan and proposed that London’s should be aligned with this.  The following workplan areas were proposed for London:  Able to Pay (continuation); Schools; Home Information Packs.
	

	9.2. JR is developing a schools project and is currently seeking partners.  She is using Climate Challenge funding and hopes there may be potential to roll out the scheme across other boroughs.
	

	9.3. Home Information Packs are only 15 months away and Energy Reports are an essential part of this.  It was agreed that there was a role for a sub-group to monitor the implications and opportunities.   JH to lead this workplan area and sub-group. 
	JH

	9.4. The potential for building on Lewisham’s Beacon status for sustainability was discussed.  PG felt that the HECA focus was limited but there may be potential for awareness raising of the programmes they are running.  PG to consider.
	PG

	9.5. SH and IL to draft workplan for 2006-07 for agreement at the AGM in February.
	SH / IL

	10. Regional HECA Chairs Forum:  update
	

	10.1. IL reported that the new Home Energy Conservation Association (HECA) is being launched today.  This is a rebranding of the UK HECA Forum, which is now independent of government funding, and has a formal company structure.
	

	10.2. Bruce Pittingale is developing a regional Fuel Poverty mapping tool which he would like to roll out nationally.  It will cost £284 for each London Borough to purchase.  CSE also have a tool, which provides basic information for free.  The differences between the tools, and their benefits, were discussed.  There were concerns about the costs relating to economies of scale (will it be more expensive if only some of the London boroughs purchase it?)  IL to check.  Committee members expressed a need to see it in operation before being able to take a view on how effective / useful it might be.
	IL

	10.3. IL reported that this may be Bruce Pittingale’s last term as UK Chair.  His local authority wants him to reduce his national HECA activities.  (IL is also being asked about the additional work he is doing outside of Redbridge).  BP’s response to his local authority has been circulated to the Chairs. IL to forward on for information.  
	IL

	11. Agenda for February London HECA Forum meeting and AGM
	

	11.1. It was agreed to continue rotating meeting venues around different parts of London this year.  IL wants to include a site visit or awayday this year – perhaps for the September meeting (e.g. Construction Resources).
	

	11.2. Suggestions for the agenda were discussed.  SH to approach Simon Evans for an Islington presentation.  Liz Warren (EST) will give a presentation on the Energy Advice Code of Practice. SH / IL to invite the Sustainable Development Commission or Merton Council to give a presentation on renewables within planning.  SH / IL to approach speakers and then draft Agenda for circulation.
	SH / IL

	11.3. SH tabled Osborne Energy’s letter requesting a slot to present their new products.  The committee were reluctant to include a potentially sales-oriented presentation on the agenda, but agreed to invite them to have a display stand at the event.  SH to reply.
	SH

	11.4. JH has been actively pursuing EAGA re: problems with top-ups and VAT.  Each regional Chair has been invited to a meeting in Newcastle on 1st February with EAGA.  The Committee agreed that JH should attend as representative for London (the Forum will reimburse him for travel expenses, etc.) JH to give a brief update at the AGM on the issues and progress to date.
	JH

	12. Any Other Business
	

	12.1. SH to update website with documents for London region.  Some delays in doing this due to difficulties in uploading presentations, which always exceed the webmaster’s limit.  SH to liaise with the UK Secretariat on this. 
	SH


